
Santa Rosa Quilt Guild 
Quilt-a-thon Meeting 
October 4, 2018 

Meeting called to order at 10:00 a.m. by President Jim Jensen. 
 
Welcome Committee: Rhonda Denny introduced 1 new member and 3 guests.  
New member:  Ellen Cooper. 
 
Quilt Related Announcements: 
Sharon Fry, Parliamentarian, introduced the nominees for the 2019 Elected Board 
Officers: President Genelle Voorhees, Vice President Jan Nilsen, Secretary Jan 
Andrews, Treasurer Carole Behlke, Programs and Workshops Janice Rodgers, 
Programs Elect Ann Nolen, Parliamentarian Chris Nolen, Members-at-Large: Toni 
Anderson, Pam McVey, Vicki David, Mary Wood, Margo Pitter, Heidi Mitarai. 
 
Committee Reports 
Block-of-Month: Cathy Conover announced 58 S is for Scrappy blocks for the raffle. 
Three names were selected: Peggy Sue Buckelew’s name was drawn twice, and Betsy 
Smith. 
October’s Block will be O is for Organic. Directions are on our website. 
 
Library: Sharon Fry: new books were introduced. Donated fabric is available on the 
back tables for $1/quarter yard. Sharon reminded members to pick up Silent Auction 
items, reserved library books, and to check the lost and found basket 
 
Membership: Jan Andrews: Membership Dues collection will begin November 1st. The 
dues are $35 and checks are preferable. 
  
Op. Quilt: Diana Watson: Opportunity Tickets are available. Diana asked for 3 
volunteers to fill in at the Petaluma Quilt Show. Three members volunteered 
immediately. 
 
PIQF: Marsha McAlpin: the bus is full for the 10/11/18 PIQF trip. 
 
Program: Rhonda Denny: Sue Nickels will be our speaker and workshop leader for the 
October Program.  
 
Program-Elect: Janice Rodgers: If needed, there will be an additional workshop date 
created for Inger Blood’s “Ruler Quilting” Workshop on Wednesday 10/17/18. 
 
TSW: Jan Nilsen: Tips and Tricks will be the subject of the 10/18/18 TSW.  
 
Show and Tell    
 
Name Tag Drawing: Joy Lee and Jan Robinson. 
 
There were 89 in attendance. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 10:35 a.m. 
 
Submitted by Janice Juul, Secretary 
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